

# Student Affairs Council Minutes February 25, 2021, 3-5pm Zoom

#### **MEMBERS**

Name	Representing	Present	Absent
Romero Jalomo, Co-Chair	Administration	X	
Tony Anderson, Co-Chair	Faculty/Academic Senate Designee	X	
Jainesh Singh	Administration	X	
Dave Phillips	Administration		X
Carla Johnson	Administration	X	
Cristina Zavala	Confidential		X
Nathaniel McGriff	C.S.E.A.	Х	
Vacant	C.S.E.A.		X
Shawn Pullum	C.S.E.A.		X
Vacant	L-39		X
Jennifer Moorhouse	Faculty	X	
Hortencia Jimenez	Faculty	X	
Samuel Pacheco	Faculty	X	
Jeannie Baum	Part-time Faculty		X
Ruby Romero	ASHC	X	
Ana Cristina Garcia	ASHC		X

#### **Others**

Name	Title or Representing	Present	Absent
Augustine Nevarez	Director of Student Life	X	
Victoria Coleman	Umoja Coordinator	X	
Bronwyn Moreno	Director of Equity Programs	X	
Laurencia Walker	Director of College Readiness	X	
Manuel Bersamin	Director of Trio	Х	

### **CALL TO ORDER & INTRODUCTIONS**

Romero Jalomo

### **ACTION ITEMS**

- Consider Approval of agenda Tony Anderson
   MOTIONED (Singh), Seconded (Moorehouse), unanimously approved without changes.
   Mr. Anderson would like to review the student responses to Covid-19 results at the next meeting.
- 2. Consider Approval of January 28, 2021 Minutes

**MOTIONED** (Jalomo), Seconded (Jalomo), change Mr. McGriff to absent. Unanimously approved with change.

3. Zoom Etiquette

**Tony Anderson** 

Dr. Jalomo would like to add a sentence at the end of the first paragraph: Please be respectful in all communications during the Student Affairs Council meeting. The council discussed a lack of decorum and respect that was viewed, read, and experienced at the Student Success Conference. He stated the zoom etiquette guidelines will assist in respectful discussion and interaction in the meetings. Mr. McGriff suggested adding the new sentence to the first part of the paragraph. Ms. Del Rio suggested creating a Google Doc of questions asked in the chat to assist in ensuring all questions and concerns have been addressed. The council suggested continuing with monitoring the chat and if it seems the concerns/questions are not being answered then we will review Ms. Del Rio's suggestion.

Motion passed. Council approves to move forward with the guidelines and add the sentence

Motion passed. Council approves to move forward with the guidelines and add the sentence addition.

## INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/PRESENTATIONS

1. Spring 2021 Study Areas & Black History Month Activities Augustine Nevarez Mr. Nevarez shared the Black History Month celebratory activities. The fliers are located on the council website for review. This is the second week of the study areas. The space was reconfigured based on feedback from students. The number of students allowed in the space was reduced. There are 25 desks spaced out with Plexiglass. The same precautions and regulations are being implemented that were used in the fall semester. Mr. Nevarez is grateful to the staff who volunteer. The area is available from 12-4pm, fully staffed. About 12 students sign up on average. The link to the event bright sign up is on the website as well as sent through the General information Canvas shell, social media, and email. An email was also sent out to faculty so they may share the information with their students. This quiet space is to assist students with internet and study challenges.

2. Umoja Update

Victoria Coleman/ Tony Anderson/ Laurencia Walker/ Bronwyn Moreno

Ms. Coleman is the Umoja Coordinator with the program. She shared a presentation with the council that is also located on the council website. In collaboration with the Office of Student Life they have hosted several Black History Month activities for the month of February. She informed the council that for the spring 2021 the goals are student contacts, developing a community of African American students, analyzing student lists, professional development, development of the advisory team of key stakeholders, Salinas Valley Promise cohort development, and an Umoja sponsored Black graduation. The goals of the program are: retention, support, academic success, and leadership development. Plans for the 2021-22 year are to secure a designated office space and student village, monthly porch talks, culturally responsive counseling, contributing to an anti-racist campus, and others. Dr. Jalomo suggested purchasing stoles for the Black graduation. Dr. Jalomo informed the council that Dean Johnson has completed an Umoja Program, Planning, and Assessment (PPA) report for the past three years. He advised Ms. Coleman to review the previous PPA's in order to plan

this year's PPA and request the funding and space mentioned in her presentation. Please review Ms. Coleman's presentation for more detailed information. Please contact vcoleman@hartnell.edu with any questions.

3. Trio SSS & SSS-ESL Update

Manuel Bersamin

Mr. Bersamin informed the council that Hartnell was one of the first to obtain a Trio program. Hartnell has had a Trio program for 16 years. Mr. Bersamin shared the Trio brochure, which lists the requirements for a student to be accepted into the program. He informed the council that there are two Jack Kent Cooke Semi Finalist who are Trio students. Hartnell college Trio programs work within the service areas of the Hartnell College district. Hartnell was recently awarded a SSS-ESL grant. The SSS – ESL Trio program will be servicing South County. Please review the Trio brochure located on the council website. You may contact Mr. Bersamin at <a href="mailto:mbersami@hartnell.edu">mbersami@hartnell.edu</a> with any questions.

4.

5. Student Affairs Monthly Report – December & January Romero Jalomo Dr. Jalomo shared the monthly reports with the council. Please review the monthly report to be aware of the division updates. Please contact Dr. Jalomo at <a href="mailto:rjalomo@hartnell.edu">rjalomo@hartnell.edu</a> with any questions.

### OTHER ITEMS/BRIEF ANNOUNCEMENTS

•

NEXT MEETING(S)

• Thursday, March 18, 2021

**ADJOURNMENT** 

Meeting adjourned at 4:12pm

**Tony Anderson**